
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 April 25, 1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, With 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of April 18th were read and 
approved. 

 
C. F. Ferbrache appeared before the Council and asked for permit 
to erect a concrete building in rear of laundry on Rood avenue 
between Sixth and Seventh Streets, with 8-inch wall. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that C. F. Ferbrache be granted permit to erect a 14 
x 20 x 15 building on Rood avenue, in rear of laundry, with 8-
inch concrete wall. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Council. 
 
The quarterly report of the Commissioner of Highways was 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Rankin, 

seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, the report was referred to the 
Auditor. 
 
The following quarterly reports having been examined and approved 
by the Auditor and the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, the 
same were, on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Rankin, accepted and ordered placed on file: 
Commissioner of Public Affairs, Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 
Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty, and City Clerk and 
Auditor. 
 
The bill of Scott Heckman (#21,740) for $35.00, balance due for 
services in assisting city attorney in revising city ordinances, 
having been approved by the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 

it was moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bill be allowed and a warrant ordered drawn 
on the General Fund for the said amount. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bill allowed. 
 



On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 

Rankin, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


